Op-09B25/flf Ser 3631P09B2

Mer 59

My dear Mr. Secretary:

In regard to my letter of 21 October 1959 relative to the establishment of a single administration for the Northern Marianas section of the Trust Territory, the subject has been reviewed within the Navy Department.

With full appreciation of all the factors set forth in your letter of 3 October 1959, the Navy Department is prepared to transfer administrative responsibility for the Saipan District to the Department of the Interior. In order to develop the details of the transfer, it is suggested that members of our respective staffs meet at the earliest practicable time.

If this meets with your approval, Rear Admiral G. R. Donaho, USN, Assistant Vice Chief of Naval Operations/Director of Naval Administration, is designated as the point of contact for the Navy Department.

Sincerely yours.

7. A. Bantz

Und See NA

Honorable Fred A. Seaton Secretary of the Interior Washington 25, D. C.

ORIG BY CAPT LG FINDLEY, OPO9B25 X-54418 ... Rm 4C453 ... 12/3/59 .. Felker